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HB 2004 includes an emergency clause and the bill is effective on passage.   

 

The -A8 amendment replaces the bill, and appropriates $9.7 million to the Department of Administrative 

Services for distribution to the Oregon Community Foundation for acquisition, renovation, and 

operation of shelters through Project Turnkey. Project Turnkey is required to report to the appropriate 

interim committee of the Legislative Assembly by September 15, 2022. This funding supplements the 

$65 million approved by the Emergency Board for this purpose. Applications for qualified projects 

exceeded available funding for non-wildfire affected areas of the state, and these funds will enable four 

remaining projects currently in due diligence to proceed to a potential sale. The projects would add a 

combined total of 132 units of shelter in Deschutes, Multnomah, Malheur and Yamhill counties.  

 

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends HB 2004 be amended by 

the –A8 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 

 


